Rosettes Ribbons

served as moderator for a session on EIPH.

Dr. Sharon Dailey, V'79, recently received the Veterinarian of the Year Award from the Southern New Jersey Veterinary Medical Association. She was honored for her work as founder of the Southern New Jersey Pet Loss Support Group and co-founder of PetFriends, Inc., a recently launched telephone support hotline for people who have lost a pet through death or any other kind of separation.

Dr. Robert Eckroade, associate professor of poultry pathology, received the Special Service Award at the annual meeting of the American Association of Avian Pathologists for his contributions of avian medicine.

Dr. Robert Poppenga, assistant professor of pathology, was elected secretary-treasurer of the American Board of Veterinary Toxicology.

Dr. Cindy Ward, V'87, assistant professor of medicine, is a diplomate of the American College of Veterinary Internal Medicine. Dr. Ward presented a paper at the meeting of the American Society of Cell Biology in San Francisco in December.

Dr. Robert Washabau, V82, associate professor of medicine, has been appointed chief of the Section of Medicine, Philadelphia. He presented an abstract and three seminars at the World Small Animal Veterinary Association meeting in Jerusalem, Israel, in October and an abstract at the biennial meeting of the American Motility Society.

Dr. Sandra Perkowski, is a diplomate of the American College of Veterinary Anesthesiologists. Also board certified are Dr. Lillian Duda, V'90, who is a diplomate of the Radiation Oncology Affiliate of the American College of Radiation Oncology, and Dr. Linda Barton, lecturer in emergency and critical care, who is a diplomate of the American College of Veterinary Emergency and Critical Care.

Dr. Peter Dodson, professor of anatomy, has a new book published. Horned Dinosaurs is published by Princeton University Press. It was reviewed in Science.

Dr. Adrian Morrison, professor of behavioral neuroscience, has been appointed to the Environmental Economists Advisory Council to The National Center for Public Policy Research, Washington, DC.

Dr. James Serpell, associate professor of humane ethics and animal welfare, has extensively revised his book *In the Company of Animals*. The new edition is

published by Cambridge University Press.

Faculty and staff of the **School** paricipated in the winter fund raiser for WHYY TV. We staffed the phones for five hours. The most prominent fund raiser, and the busiest because of where he sat, was **Barry Stupine**, VHUP director and associate dean. When totals were tallied, the School of Veterinary Medicine group emerged as one of the biggest fund raisers.

Dr. Leon Weiss, Lambert Professor of Cell Biology, received the Merck Creativity in Teaching Award.

Gifts made to the Friends of New Bolton Center

In memory of a beloved animal:

Mrs. Barbara M. Bauer in memory of "WOODSTOCK."

Ms. V. Susan Fisher and Mr. Richard A. Prigg in memory of "SILKWOOD."

Dr. Ruth Ann Fitzpatrick in memory of "M. TRENT BUNCH."

Dr. Jennifer E. Lewis and Dr. Erich Miller in memory of "FILLY."

Dr. Edward Mersky in memory of "A QUEEN'S GIFT (Treasure)."

Ms. Marlene Prosky in memory of "HEIDI."

Dr. Frank K. Reilly in memory of "COX'S BRILL."

Ms. Theresa A. Zappone in memory of "SUNSHINE."

Dr. Jennifer E. Lewis in memory of "COCOA."

In memory of the following:

Ms. Jan M. Crossland and Family in memory of Mr. S. Robert Bright.

Ms. LaRue A. Manning in memory of Mrs. Eunice Brockett.

Ms. Katherine M. Watson in memory of Ms. Alice Mansmann.

Ms. Faith Wright and Mr. Al Russo in memory of Mr. S. Robert Bright.

In honor of or thanks to the following:

Dr. Douglas Fenwick in special thanks to Dr. Jill Beech.

Ms. Maureen J. McDermott in thanks of Dr. Jill Beech.

Dr. Neal C. Ralston, in honor of Drs. Raymond and Corinne Sweeney.

Gifts made to the Dr. Ginnie Lieblein Memorial Scholarship Endowment Fund:

Mrs. Virginia C. Peters Mr. and Mrs. Peter F. Smith

Mr. Howard M. Welch

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Wells

Mr. Walter C. Wells

Gifts made to New Bolton Center in memory of the following:

Dr. Toby A. Gordon and Dr. Bruce A. Kaup in memory of Mr. Harry A.Love.

The Brandywine Valley Driving Club, Inc. donated proceeds from the Brandywine Carriage Driving Show in June to New Bolton Center's Field Service for the upgrading of the Field Service's ultrasound equipment.